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The Board recessed for a few minutes.  

 
E. RESOLUTION 2022-45, AWARD ROTONDO CONSTRUCTION CORPORATION 

WITH THE 2022 RESIDENTIAL SIDEWALK REPAIR PROGRAM 
 

The following resolution was moved by Trustee McGill supported by Trustee Secrest.  
 
Trustee Lindke asked why the estimate was greater than what the cost is actually going to be. 
She also stated the ordinance tells us how to go about repairing sidewalks. She asked OHM 
how the project is advertised for bids. George Tsakoff explained the project is advertised on 
MITN (Michigan Inter-Governmental Trade Network) and works with Clerk Findley to do this. 
OHM prepares all the documents. Trustee Lindke asked why only one bid was received. 
George explained the lack of contractors and cost of materials. Trustee Lindke stated most of 
her questions are for the Board and who should actually pay for the sidewalks. She believes the 
ordinance already spells it out. She stated she called around to other Townships.  
 
Treasurer Lewis asked if the ordinance could be summarized. Supervisor Schwartz stated the 
Board agreed to repair the defective sidewalks in Washington Square, Panama, and Harvest 
Lane. The Township Ordinance requires them to be fixed. Now, the Board has gotten notice 
that there are defective sidewalks and they must be fixed. Trustee Lindke stated she talked to 
Canton Township, and they go through their neighborhoods every year. Our ordinance gives 
our residents 90-days to fix their sidewalks. Supervisor Schwartz stated OHM has done this for 
the Township the past few times. Trustee Lindke stated we should look at doing this every five 
years or more often. Supervisor Schwartz stated that his understanding was that the Board 
decided to do Washington Square, Panama, and Harvest Lane and complete the defective 
sidewalks with the ARPA funds. Clerk Findley stated she disagrees that it was not determined 
that the ARPA funds would be used. Trustee Lindke agreed with Clerk Findley. Trustee 
Lindke stated the Township is now aware of it and now liable. Trustee Lindke stated in the 
ordinance there is a provision for paying for those in the poverty exemption qualification. 
Supervisor Schwartz stated Paula Calopisis pulled the poverty report and there are only two 
households in all of those areas.  
 
Trustee McGill stated she has done her research and quoted minutes from January 18, 2022 
meeting. She stated she received a call from Brenda McKinney who received a complaint from 
a resident about the sidewalks. Supervisor Schwartz stated he hopes to put a non-motorized 
trail on the south side of Wiard Road. There will be a development agreement coming to the 
Township for the lots south of Wiard Road. We will request and require a non-motorized path 
to the Ypsilanti Township border. Supervisor Schwartz stated he thinks there will not be many 
who are able to qualify for poverty exemption. Trustee McGill stated there are probably 
residents who have not requested it. Supervisor Schwartz stated it has been advertised in 
Superior Scenes. Trustee Caviston asked if the bills could be sent out and then residents can 
determine if they meet the poverty threshold. Trustee Lindke explained this is exactly how it is 
















































































































































































































































